FINANCE AND POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING
Lytchett Matravers Parish Council
MINUTES of the Meeting held on 11 June 2012 in the Village School at 7:30 p.m.
PRESENT: Cllrs A Bush, J Taylor, and C Wood; and the Parish Clerk (T Watton).   
1. APOLOGIES.  Cllrs Norris and Miller.  
2. Election Committee Chairman – Cllr Norris was proposed and unanimously elected. 
3. Election Committee Vice Chairman – Cllr Bush was proposed and unanimously elected.
4. Declarations of interest There were none. 
5. MINUTES OF THE MEETING on 2nd April 2012 were ACCEPTED as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
6.           MATTERS ARISING

Minute 12, 6th June 2011. Security of council papers & records (i) Change the lock to the Parish Office door (ii) obtain a price for 4 fireproof filing cabinets. (iii) Parish Clerk to discuss with Dorset Records Office the feasibility of depositing historical records with the DRO.  It was noted that the DRO has now become the Dorset History Centre. CARRIED OVER. 
Minute 7, 6th February 2012 – Review of Bank Arrangements. Clerk to contact other councils and ascertain bank arrangements used by them. Covered under item 11 below. 
Minute 5 – 2nd April 2012 Bank reconciliation, unauthorised payment made by Santander bank. This money has now been refunded. 

Minute 6 – 2nd April 2012 Huntick Rd proposed development S106 list. Cllr Bush reported that following the discussion at the Neighbourhood Planning session, this will now be expressed in a more formal way than the implicit list previously included in the development brief document.     

Minute 10 – 2nd April 2012 Materials for Memorial Green fencing. Mr Homer has obtained the materials and they have been passed on visa Cllr Dyball.  
Minute 11, bullet 2 – 2nd April 2012 Car washing charity fund raising. Mrs Mason was advised of the council’s approval for this. 
Minute 11, bullet 7 – 2nd April 2012 New litter bin for MUGA. The new bin has been obtained. 
7.           Receipt of Latest bank reconciliation and accounts for 2012/13 to date. 
The Parish Clerk referred to the working accounts files which had been circulated to all council members prior to the meeting. A copy of the bank reconciliation and accounts summary page is attached at Appendix A to these minutes. Cllr Bush reflected on the purpose of the bank reconciliation and after a brief discussion it was agreed to RECOMMEND the bank reconciliation for acceptance by Full Council. 
8. Review of process for approval of year end internal audit report, accounts statements and annual return.  

Cllr Bush observed that due to the additional time it had taken to prepare the accounts, they had not been circulated as pre reading for the relevant full Council meeting, and so it had not been possible to examine them in detail prior to acceptance. Based on this, Cllr Bush suggested that it would be appropriate to explore with Pam White the feasibility next year of preparing the Accounts Statements and Annual Return at the same time – and to examine them first at an F&P Cttee meeting so that a recommendation can be put forward to Full Council in time to meet the mandatory milestones for public inspection availability and Annual Return submission. Consequently it was agreed to RECOMMEND to Full Council that a meeting is held with Pam White to discuss the process and the Council’s requirements for next year.  

9. Review of Annual Return for year ended March 2012. 
It was pointed out that comment 2 on the supporting comments document should read £24,500, not £24,000. Action: Parish Clerk to correct this. It was agreed to RECOMMEND to Full Council the acceptance of the Annual Return as presented at Appendix B to these minutes. 

10. Consideration of DAPTC special circular update on Code of Conduct (email to Cllrs 6th June).
A summary was given of an understanding of the situation as it currently stands. It is believed that some central clarification is still awaited which is in turn delaying the production of draft standard Codes of Conduct by NALC (DAPTC) and PDC respectively. It is understood that compliance with the Nolan recommendations is mandatory anyway, so there is only marginal scope for variation between either of these possible versions, or the production of a local code. In the light of this it was observed that there seems to be little point in spending valuable time for the council to produce its own code.  It was agreed to keep a watching brief on this at this time. 

11. Review of council banking arrangements.

The Parish Clerk reported on information he had received from other councils. The only positive comment in favour specifically of another bank was in relation to HSBC. The matter of placing money with another bank in order to reduce the risk of loss due to failure of a bank was discussed and it was suggested that the reserves should be split – placing them with different institutions. The Parish Clerk was asked to research this. Action:  Parish Clerk to act accordingly. 

12. Review of council website content, consideration of Facebook and Twitter accounts, process for Lytchett Link mailing list update and usage (email to Cllrs 7th June).  

During this discussion it was suggested and agreed to RECOMMEND that a group be set up to meet with Mark Gracey to review the Parish Council’s aims and options with regard to use and maintenance of these media. This would need to involve clarification of the lines of communication they represent and how they can be most effectively used. This should include:

 •
Lytchett Link - house to house distribution, library copies, on-line copies, email copies

•
Parish magazine - ad-hoc or regular articles

•
Web-site – as the official information source – ensuring that its effectiveness is maximised. 

•
Facebook – which may be used to engage the younger generation and make more use of this facility

•
Twitter - a discussion on the advantages and disadvantages of this.

13.    FINANCE & POLICY RELATED CORRESPONDENCE  
There was none. 

14.
MATTERS OF INTEREST AND INFORMATION
· Cllr Wood expressed concerns about the co-operation of the Lighthouse Family Church in the initiative for the Scouts to take over main use of Club Hall. She suggested that the current layout and furniture as used by the Church may not be compatible with how the Scouts or other renters may wish to use the accommodation. 
· Cllr Taylor offered a report on the Jubilee street party. He passed invoices to the Parish Clerk for a total of £200. The success of the event was noted and thanks given to Cllr Taylor for planning and organising it.   
 There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9:40pm
Annotated by/on ………………………….     Approved by/on ………………………
